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City of Merced 
MEMORANDUM 

 
DATE: July 3, 2024 
TO: Planning Commission 
FROM: Kim Espinosa, Temporary Director of Development Services 
SUBJECT: Continuance of Item E.1 – CUP #1277  

 
DISCUSSION 
 
The applicant has requested a continuance of the Planning Commission’s 
consideration of Item #E.1 – Conditional Use Permit #1277 to August 7, 2024.  The 
continuance is requested to allow the applicant to have adequate time to research 
alternative locations as potential ground for the proposed cell tower.  
 
City staff is prepared to provide a presentation on the item if the Planning 
Commission does not wish to grant the continuance.  In any case, the Planning 
Commission will need to open the public hearing, hear any testimony from 
individuals who request to testify (including any voicemails, unless the Commission 
wishes to hold those voicemails for the continued public hearing), and then take 
action on the continuance. 
 
ACTION REQUIRED: Continue Item #E.1 to the regularly scheduled Planning 
Commission meeting of Wednesday, August 7, 2024, at 6:00 p.m. 
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